[image: image1.jpg]Brass Band League N






Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd December 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Jeanette Morton, David Leonard, William Caughey, Ronnie Kennedy, Bill Clements, John Patton, Fred McCrea, Alan Hunter, Patricia Gibson, Sam Howlett, Ken Tweedie, Allan Davison, Paul Kirk, David Johnston
Apologies

Apologies were received from Stephen Kennedy, Fiona Gray, Richard Whiteside, Rodney McCabe and Randal McDowell
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read to the meeting by secretary Paul Kirk and were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Remittance Advice was received from Lourdes Brass Band offering congratulations to the BBL on a very well run and organised event at the Queen’s University Festival of Brass. They noted that it was a thoroughly enjoyable day and great to hear bands perform more than test pieces.
Treasurer’s Report

Ken Tweedie (on behalf of new treasurer Stephen Kennedy) informed the meeting that the balance in the current account was £3752.35. He informed the meeting that the recent contest at Queen’s University made a small loss of £212. Entry Fees raised £355, Door and Programmes raised £328. Ken thanked Patricia Gibson for her help at the door on the day.

Festival of Brass
Allan Davison noted the loss of £212 was better than expected as the BBL had expected to lose up to £500. It was a very successful event with great feedback received. He proposed a vote of thanks to the lighting and sounds engineers on the day. 
Ronnie Kennedy mentioned that Lourdes had entered the 3rd section on the day having competed in the 2nd section at previous contests. It was noted that bands may enter any section and also that circumstances within bands such loss of members may dictate that they enter a lower section or not at all.

NIBA rules state that if a band wins 3 years in a row, they must either move up a section or miss a year.

Alan Hunter raised a query on behalf of 1st Old Boys regarding the amount money paid on the day. He was informed that the amount was £715.

Sam Howlett noted that percussion supplied on the day was very helpful and worked well. The event ran smoothly because of it. It may be worth reviewing the use of the NIBA drum kit at future events whereby bands supply only their own snare drum and glockenspiel.
Bill Caughey noted that the challenge is now to encourage greater audiences of not just band members, and also how to encourage members of bands to remain in the auditorium.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Alan Hunter reminded the meeting of the closing date for entries on 10th December. He noted that as yet, only entries from 1 band had been received. 
Paul Kirk to email band secretaries to remind them.

It was also noted that school half-term would be the following weekend in February however this was noted expected to affect the event in any great way.

Fivemiletown Contest
Paul Kirk to send entry forms to bands. 
Entry fees to remain the same as last year - £45 for Championship and 2nd Section Bands, £35 for all other bands.

Philip Harper is yet to be confirmed as adjudicator, If he has not confirmed in the next 2-3 days, Allan Davison will contact John Doyle as an alternative. 

Closing Date for contest is the next BBL meeting on 7th January 2012. 

Finance permitting, G R White & Son will be long term sponsors of the event. Allan Davison queries whether the BBL should perhaps look to investing in trophies for the contest as it now seems to be a firm fixture in the banding calendar. Paul Kirk suggested that perhaps unused NIBA trophies could be used. It was suggested that the BBL contact the NIBA formally to request them.

No firm decision was reached on the use of trophies at Fivemiletown however the issue of certificates similar to those used at the Festival of Brass will continue.
Spring Festival 2012

As time was running on and Les Neish has already been confirmed as adjudicator, Spring Festival will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Other Business

Alan Hunter proposed a vote of thanks to Patricia Gibson and Jeanette Morton for providing refreshments at the meeting.
Allan Davison wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 7th January at 3pm in Laganvale Band Room. 
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